  Self-Care Week 2016 Promotion at the Hollies Medical Centre
Introduction

Following promotion of Self-Care Week 2015, The Hollies Patient Forum agreed to repeat the event during Self-Care Week from 14th to 20th November 2016.  Use was made of the fact sheets on minor ailments produced by the Self Care Forum which are permanently available in the rotational leaflet rack situated in the surgery’s entrance lobby.
Aim of the promotion

To encourage patients to make more use of pharmacies or self-care to treat minor ailments, rather than visit a GP.    The Self Care Forum Fact Sheets advise patients at what point they should seek medical help. 
Preparation

· The HPF prepared a handout for patients entitled ‘Patient Self-Care’. This information sheet explained that one in five visits to see a GP are for minor ailments then went on to describe ‘self-care’ and promote the Self-Care Week event.  On the reverse, all 14 Fact Sheets produced by the Self-Care Forum were listed.
· A poster and banner advertising Self Care Week were identified on the Self-Care Forum website, Self-Care Week resources page. (Ref 1)
· Another poster entitled ‘Why wait to see the doctor?’ produced by NHS Sheffield CCG was identified. This poster lists all the ailments covered by the pharmacy Minor Ailments Scheme.
· A notice stating ‘The Hollies Patient Forum’ was prepared.  
· A second notice stating ‘Please help yourself to leaflets in the rotating rack and on the table’ was also prepared.  
· The above posters, banner or notices were printed off by Nicola Simpson, Practice Manager or Mike Loughlin.

·  The above notices with the two posters were attached to a board positioned in the entrance lobby of The Hollies. 
· Small banners advertising Self-Care Week were attached to the rotating leaflet rack and above the table also located in the lobby.
· The rack together with an adjacent table was used to display the 14 different Fact Sheets on minor ailments produced by the Self Care Forum.  Nicola printed off additional copies of each Fact Sheet in preparation for the promotion.  Another leaflet ‘Pharmacy 1st Minor Ailment Scheme’ was also available.
· Nicola also printed off a batch of the HPF handout for patients.

· A rota of HPF members was organised to provide a presence in the lobby during Self-Care Week.
· Ahead of the promotional week, Nicola placed the Self-Care Week 2016 poster on the Hollies website ‘Home’ page mentioning the HPF promotion we were planning.  Also, there is extensive information for patients on The Hollies website under the section’ self-care’ including web links  to the Self-Care Forum, NHS Choices and Patient UK (Ref 2).
· Also ahead of Self-Care week, Nicola placed on the board in the entrance lobby a Self-Care Week poster and notification of the forthcoming promotion by the HPF.
Self-Care Week    
The following HPF members attended The Hollies on a rota basis to promote the event in the entrance lobby: Judy Bizley, Patrick Harding, Mike Loughlin, Ernest Shoobridge and John Vear.  Pam Coates and Sylvia Harvey had offered to help too but unfortunately they were unwell that week, so could not attend.
HPF members gave patients the prepared handout as they arrived suggesting they might read it whilst waiting for their appointment, then looking at the fact sheets on the way out. Copies were also handed out by Reception staff in the absence of HPF members.

Feedback comments from the above HPF members were as follows:

Preparation:

· A Self-Care poster on the outer door and in each waiting area would have enhanced awareness of the promotion.

· The Self-Care poster could have been larger.

· It would be worth adding to the handout, contact details for the HPF.
· It would be worth having enough copies of the handout in advance to cover the whole week.
· The outcome of the promotional week was an improvement on last year due to better preparation.

Self-Care Week:
· I spoke to about 20 people in detail in the 2 hour period.  Several others just looked at the fact sheets.
· Many patients were pleased to know about availability of free treatment from chemists for patients who get free prescriptions.
· One young mum was very pleased to hear about the Pharmacy 1st scheme.  She admitted she came to see a GP at times knowing she would get a free prescription for Calpol rather than paying for it at the chemist.

· Not a huge take up of fact sheets although many patients looked at them.

· Patients were generally pleased to receive the information provided.

· Quite a few patients only collecting prescriptions so left without reading the handout.

· One patient did not have an appointment but had come solely to look for two specific fact sheets.  He had been for an appointment earlier in the week then read the handout at home.

· Some patients asked about the HPF.
Feedback from The Practice staff

Nicola Simpson said:

‘The event last week created a real buzz in the Practice.  I think it will have left a lasting impression on the patients with whom you had contact.’               
Conclusions
· Promotion in advance of the event on The Hollies website and in the entrance lobby raised patient awareness.

· The handout for patients prepared by the HPF ensured as many patients as possible visiting the Practice during Self-Care Week were fully aware of the promotion.

· Patients seemed generally friendly and receptive to the promotional event with some taking away one or more of the fact sheets or the Pharmacy 1st leaflet.

· Many patients were not aware of availability of free treatment from chemists for those who get free prescriptions (Pharmacy 1st scheme)
· Larger Self-Care Week posters with wider distribution in the Practice to increase awareness of the event would be an advantage.
· Make enquiries at other GP practices to find out how they promote Self-Care Week.
· Could The Practice promote self-care by giving a presentation by a GP or pharmacist?
Recommendations
1. The promotional event seemed successful so worth repeating during Self Care Week 2017, taking on board some of the suggestions above.
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